
1 

 

 

     February 8, 2017 

���������	
����� ��

	
����

�����������������
��������������
�������������
�����
� !�������"���
�#�$����%����&��'�
($)���*���
��������
�+�,��
#�-	.��

/�

0�������������1�)���+%
�� 2�

�+%
���
��������
�����
�
�������
�%����#���%����

 �

�

����)���� 3�

	�
#����4�5�
��
�#� 6�

-

��+
�����7�%
�#�8������%��/�+  8�

-

��+
��-�����%�+�
���
���

�)%��
�#��
����
��������
+
����

9�

-��
+�&�*��5���������  �!�

��%���-������ ���

����5��7���� ���

����5��7���� �/�

����5��7���� �

)�����*�������5����	��:���� � �

�������
�����%����;�� �3�

-�%����&�7�
�#������� �6�

$��'�-
%7�
)'


���<0�
�=��>��0����?��
)�
**�5��������

�8�

��+��
���������%��������� �

��������������	������
���

������������	
�����
���
����������������	
�����
���
����������������	
�����
���
����������������	
�����
���
����� ���

�������
��
���
�����
�����������
��������
��
���
�����
�����������
��������
��
���
�����
�����������
��������
��
���
�����
�����������
�� �������



2 

 

���������	
�����  

“Then I said, ‘Ah, Lord God!  Truly I do not know how to speak, for I am only a boy.’     
����������	
���
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send you, and you shall speak whatever I command you.  Do not be afraid of them, for I 

am with you to deliver you, says the Lord.’” (Jeremiah 1:6-8 NRSV) 
 

The season of Lent begins in less than a month!  In my youth I always enjoyed the even-
ing mid-week Advent and Lenten services.  I was familiar with worshipping in the bright 
light of the weekend morning, so there was something almost mystical to worshipping in 
the dark after a day of school.  The services had a more contemplative mood. The rhythm 
of the week had adjusted.  Things seemed to slow down in that space.  Particular sea-
sons in the liturgical year were highlighted, both leading up to the crux of our faith: Jesus’ 
incarnation and his death and resurrection.   
 

Not only does my fondness for these services continue today, but MLC has adopted a 
practice that I find to be a jewel of the worship experience: all of the worship leaders are 
confirmation and youth leaders.  Our young people service as ushers, lectors, and     
communion distributors.  Apart from preaching, they do it all.  (If they want to preach, I’d 
be open to that conversation! ) 
 

Chris Landerud and I lead a “Worship Leadership 101” course to help the students      
prepare for these roles.  Our goal is that the students feel equipped to take on these    
responsibilities and feel successful at the end of the service.  The logistics and details are 
covered – what to do, what to say, where to go, etc. We also talk about how there is more 
to this work than just a check-list of tasks to complete. “Ushering is more than just tossing 
bulletins at people.”  
 

There is a sacred nature to this work and we talk about why it matters.  Genuinely greet-
ing people and welcoming them to worship is important.  Bringing the Word of God to life 
through practice and delivery techniques is important.  Feeding a starving people with 
God’s food of life and faith is important.  Chris and I stress that these are sacred roles 
AND that the youth are called to this work.  God calls them to these tasks because their 
gifts, passion, and dedication will be used to the building up of the kingdom.  They 
(hopefully) feel confident in these roles because God has called them to this work and the 
faith community is supporting them. 
 

It is a privilege to watch them eagerly ask Chris if they can usher this week or if they can 
lector next week.  I am excited for the church of today (and for the church of tomorrow) 
when I see how seriously and joyfully the students take on these leadership roles and 
when they help their friends try it for the first time.  So if you attend an evening Lenten 
worship service in a few weeks enjoy these students’ gifts and dedication.  Also, join me 
in thanking and encouraging them as they try out these new roles. 
 

Appreciating the talents and service of others, 
Pastor Kelli 
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Growing Disciples Growing Faith ~  
 
Salt and Light (Matthew 5) - Jesus tells the crows that they 
are the light of the world.  He doesn't say, "One day you will 
be..." or "If you just did this..."  Jesus says you are.  We 
don't have to change who we are and there's no reason to 
wait.  We are ready and free to start sharing the light of 
God's love with the world!  

Pastoral Acts 
 

Funeral Services for Jerry “Jay” Manning, January 27, 2017.  
 

Please look at the 150th Anniversary Brochure  which can be found 
on our website homepage: mcfarlandlutheran.org for a list of the 
events planned to celebrate our 150th anniversary. Our theme is 

"Renewed in Christ to Serve: 150 Years of God's Grace in Action"  

Save the Date!  Mark your Calendars!  McFarland Lutheran Church’s  
2017 Vacation Bible School: Sunday, June 25 – Thursday, June 29 

5:00-8:00 pm.   *Registration Forms Coming Soon! 

SAVE THE DATE! Hands-only CPR training will take place Feb. 19th  
9-11 a.m. in the FLC. 

A Big Thank you to everyone who donated  to Recycle  The Warmth!  
You have helped ensure that everyone in our area, who needs bedding, 
has access to it. 
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Please remember to find a replacement.  

�������������	��
��	����������������	��
��	����������������	��
��	����������������	��
��	���
 


������������������������������������������������������������������������� ���

Saturday Evening:  Don & Cindy Siebert 
Assisting Minister: Bonnie Dirks 
Coffee Hour: Annette Kolek, Carrol Vollmer 
Lector: (5:00) Wayne Corey 
(8:00)  Ruth Poutanen 
(10:00)  Jane Blank 
Communion: (8:00) Jacqui Landerud, Joe Schwartz 
(10:00) (B) Sandy Hall 
(W) Jane Blank, Chris Landerud, Lisa Meyer 
Ushers: (8:00) * Jim Ellestad, Donna Leverentz, 
Barb Porter-Quam, Larry Quam 
(10:00) *Deb & Rick Sawyer, Bill & Deb Alber 

Greeters: (8:00) Angela Schwartz, Diane Wells 
(10:00) Chuck & Linda Swenson 
Sacristans: Deb Alber, Jacqui Landerud 
Welcome Center: (8:00) Judy Catterall 
(9:00) Cheryl Ackley (10:00) Annette Kolek 
Nursery: (8:00) Elisabeth and Matthew Klumpyan 
(9:15) Elisabeth Klumpyan 
(10:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan and Aeryn or Kaitryn 
Olson 
Worship AV: Ron Vandeberg 
Door Keepers: Open: Ron Vandeberg 
                         Close: Carol Naze 
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Saturday Evening:  Jim & Susi Miller  
Assisting Minister: Sandy Chalmers 
Coffee Hour: Vicki Holten 
Lector: (5:00) Wayne Corey 
(8:00)  Bonnie Spangler 
(10:00) Carol Naze 
Communion: (8:00) Deb Wellman, Mary Grell 
(10:00) (B) Brenda Moen  
(W) Linda Swenson, Carol Naze, Pat Olson 
Ushers: (8:00) * Brent Odell, Jon & Diane Wells 
Ken Anderson (10:00) *Rick & Sandy Hall, 
Don Schutt, Ben Schutt 

Greeters: (8:00) Ray & Bonnie Spangler 
(10:00) Pat Olson, Betty Showers   
Sacristans: JoAnn Sornson-Marsden,  
Leslie Birrenkott 
Welcome Center: (8:00) Sheri Gehrke 
(9:00)  Carolyn Gehrke (10:00)  
Nursery: (8:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan and Brent or 
Erin Plisch  (9:15) Elisabeth Klumpyan  
(10:00) Elisbaeth Klumpyan  
Worship AV: Mike Catterall 
Door Keepers: Open: Mike Catterall 
                         Close: Brenda Moen  

Saturday Evening:  Linda Schroeder, Mary Grell 
Assisting Minister:Jon Landen  
Coffee Hour: Gudrun Sindermann, Kathy Buechel  
Lector: (5:00) Wayne Corey  
(8:00)  Renee Rodeck 
(10:00)  Bonnie Dirks  
Communion: (8:00) Dawn Bolstad, Brent Odell 
(10:00) (B) Daryl Rupnow 
(W) Kathy Rupnow, Scott Potts, Karen Larson 
Ushers: (8:00)*Jacqui Landerud, Larry Quam, Barb 
Porter-Quam, Ray Spangler (10:00) * Glenn 
Brown, Jeff Gehrke, Bill & Deb Alber 

Greeters: (8:00) Brent Odell, Tom Scharine 
(10:00) Steve & Susan Schoch  
Sacristans: Carol Munch, Gudrun Sindermann 
Welcome Center: (8:00)  
(9:00)  Karen Larson (10:00)  
Nursery: (8:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan and Liam  
Morrison (9:15) Elisabeth Klumpyan  
(10:00) Elisabeth Klumpyan  
Worship AV: Don Weikert 
Door Keepers: Open: Don Weikert 
                         Close:  Barb Doran  
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~ATTENTION PARENTS~ 
 

Childcare is available in the nursery every Sunday for all services  
and the 9:15 Education Hour.�  

Adult Faith Formation  
 

Explore the lands, people & events of the Bible via DVD – 
there is always something new and exciting to be learned 
from this popular travel/teaching series with host and scholar, 
Ray Vanderlaan. 

Feb. 12 – Roll Away the Stone: Garden Tomb  Most are very familiar with the 
story of Jesus’ death, burial, and resurrection.  This DVD session will expand on 
the familiar story with cultural details that will help us to see and understand the 
empty tomb.  
 

Feb. 19 – Power to the People: Southern Stairs After Jesus ascended, the disci-
ples waited …as thousands of Jewish pilgrims made their way up the huge and 
unusual staircase to the processional entrance of the temple to participate in the 
feast of Shavuot. See the remnants of the Southern Stairs and gain insight into 
the day of Pentecost. 
 

Feb. 26 – Total Commitment: Caesarea We remember him as the cruel king 
who wanted to kill the baby Jesus, but King Herod the Great was also a con-
���������	
������	
��	���	����	��	�
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alize the contrast between the city’s former splendor and present ruins.  
  

Looking Ahead: March 5 – April 9  During the season of Lent, Pastor Tim and 
Pastor Kelli will lead an in-depth look at the Small Catechism. This is a great 
way to learn more about what “Being Lutheran” really means. 
 

Attention Parents! 
 Face Time (a discussion based class) * Sundays @  9:15 -10 
Come to room 210 for conversations about faith and parenting.   
Discussion centers on the book:  “The Love Dare for Parents”. 

Do you have questions about Face Time? Ask Aaron and Amanda Geisinger at  
amanda.speechpath@gmail.com 
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Talent Show 
February, 25 th 2017 

We need you!  Do you dance? Do you sing?  Do you play an instru-
ment?  Would you like to perform a skit, or recite a poem?  We 
need you for our: 
 

First Annual:  MLC Talent Show! 
 

On February 25th, at 7:00 pm we will be gathering for a showcase of 
talent here at McFarland Lutheran Church.  We are looking for acts 
3-4 minutes in length and they can be just about anything.  A piano 
recital piece.  A dance recital piece.  A Solo and Ensemble piece.  A 
musical or theatrical piece that you have known for decades.   
 
The MLC staff and other musical groups will be joining the fun for 
an evening filled with wonderful and light hearted entertainment.  
There will also be a time for fellowship and wonderful treats.  If you 
are in need of an accompanist, we can provide one.   
 
Please contact Chris Malueg if you have any questions.  So join us 
for a wonderful new event celebrating our 150th anniversary.  It is 
sure to become an MLC tradition! 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
Amy, Hannah & Tommy Rhodes* (granddaughter and 
great grandchildren of Len & Bev Lane) 
Carol Peotter* (Callie Mauersetter’s mom)  
Janet Leja* (Sister-in-law of Diane Voiss) 

Olivia Larsen 
Allison Stewart* (friends of Jim & Susi Miller) 

Chloe Stoddard* (friend of Bonnie Spangler) 

Joette Studt* (Friend of Jean Pierce) 

Gary Heiman* (relative of Jody and Jeff Hitchcock) 
Carol Butteris* (friend of Norma Kohl) 

Donna Leverentz 
Tom Ellefson* (Friend of Kathy Kirby)  

Andrea Denman* (friend of Lisa Deegan) 
JoAnn Dunham* (aunt of Susan Heckel) 

Mary Seiler* (friend of Randy Hansen) 

Betty Josheff 
David Lund 
Ron O’Keefe* (Friend of Kohl’s) 

Bud Borchert* (Betty Showers’ dad) 

LaVon Paulson* (Don Berryman’s sister) 
Don Barnes* (father of Lori Shackett) 

Keli Gilbertson (Daughter of Sharron Holtz)  
Carol Freidheim* (Sister of Diane Voiss)  

Virginia Quam 
Wayne Burmeister* (Former MLC Member) 

The Breidel Family* 
Nancy Riedel (*Vicky Beyler’s Aunt)  
Sharon Stake* (friend of Bonnie & Ray Spangler) 
Gladys Severtson* (Aunt of Marla Grover) 

Curt Steindorf* (famiy of Lisa Paley) 

Connie Peterson and children Corbet, Carissa 
and Paula* (Diane Wells' aunt and cousins)  
Florence Allen  
Hondo Schmitt & Daughter Zoe * (friends of  
Myron Sherry) 
Pat Swenson* (Chuck Swenson’s Mother)  

Barb Klug* (Co-worker of Jane Blank)  
Linda Othrow 
Ariel Pritchard*  
Tura Hoel Graber 
Kelson Peterson-Bystol* (grandson of Alan & Sharon  
Peterson and great grandson of Sylvester Peterson) 
Rick Shoby* 
Valerie, Nicole & Wyatt* (Arn & Carrol Vollmer’s family) 
Brian Franklin* (son of Sandy Franklin) 

George, Stacey & Carol Newton*  
Jordan Wendt 
Chantel Rose Lynch* (Granddaughter of Marla Grover) 
Terry Witt* (Sharon Peterson’s sister) 

Margaret Stolen  
Mandy & Logan* (Cleo Eliason’s grand-niece & nephew) 
Sandy Brunker* (Kathy Westby & Eileen Richter’s  
sister-in-law) 
Kari Behnke* (friend of Kim Henes) 
Pastor Margo Peterson* (Bonnie Dirks’ daughter) 

Dave Brown* (Susi Miller’s brother-in-law) 

Ron Walsvick 
Anna Mischnick* (Child of CLM family)  

Michael & Renee Gray* 
Harry Papcke 
Bethany Austin 
Karen Landerud 

Roberta Thieding* (Sister-in-law of Ernie Thieding) 

Edwin Jacob* (Jeanne Jacob’s husband)  

Steve Olson 
Mildred Kelley 
Carol Stoeckmann  
Willard Lund  
Eileen Richter 
Midge Larson 

 

Please remember in your prayers these members of th e military, who are 
connected to our congregation.  Alex Rodeck, Curtis Berryman, Peter Cox, 
Jack Williams, Brent Langman, Jesse Nawrocki, Kristin Sims, Ben Bowen,  
David Lofgren, Kevin Orloff, Andrew Berryman, Ritchie King, Jon M. DeBusk,  
Aaron Jacobs, Paul Siebert, Justin Johnson, Brent Bartels   

Please note:  call the church office to add or 
remove someone from the prayer list.  838-3184. 
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February 9th through February 23rd 2017 

Thursday, February 9 
12:30 Worship & Music Planning  
 5:00 Shared Table  
 6:00 Pack 53 Adult Leader Meeting 
 6:45 Men’s Basketball 
 7:00 Personnel Committee Meeting 
 

Friday, February 10 
  

Saturday, February 11 
 9:30 First Communion Classes 
 5:00 Worship 
 5:00 Madison Church of Christ Event 
 6:00 Men’s Game Night 
   

Sunday, February 12 
���������	
�����	
�����	
	8:00 &10:00 Worship 
 9:15 Face Time, Sunday School and  
 Confirmation  
 9:15 Adult Education: Garden Tomb 
11:00 Youth Group 
 4:00 McFarland Youth Hockey 
 

Monday, February 13 
���	���
�	���	
 5:45 McFarland Hockey 
 6:00 CLM Public Registration Begins 
 6:30 Global Mission Committee 
 6:30 Properties Committee 
 6:30 Faith Formation Committee 
 7:00 Boy Scouts   
 	

Tuesday, February 14 
 8:00 “Piece” Corp 
     

Wednesday, February 15 
���	���
�	���	
 7:00 High School Breakfast 
 9:30 Staff Meeting  

 6:15 Handbell Choir Rehearsal 
 6:30 Confirmation Event 
 6:30 Youth Basketball 
 7:30 Bethel Series 
 7:30 Choir Rehearsal 
 

Thursday, February 16 
���	���
�	���	
 5:00 Shared Table  
 6:00 4C Training 
 6:15 Pack 53 Meeting 
  

Friday, February 17 
 3:00 Scrap From My Heart 
  

Saturday, February 18 
Scrap From My Heart Continues 
 7:30 Women’s Breakfast 
 9:00 Hunting For God 
 9:00 & 9:30 First Communion Classes 
 5:00 Worship 
   

Sunday, February 19 
 8:00 &10:00 Worship 
 9:00 Hands Only CPR Demonstration 
 9:15 Face Time, Sunday School and  
 Confirmation  
 9:15 Adult Education: Southern Stairs- 
 Power To the People 
10:00 First Communion 
11:00 Youth Group 
 11:30 History Highlight-Church Buildings 
  

Monday, February 20 
 5:45 McFarland Hockey 
 7:00 Boy Scouts 
 

Tuesday, February 21 
 8:00 “Piece” Corp 
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Articles for the February 22nd Newsletter are due in the 
office by Friday, February 17th, 2017.                                   

Send to: office@mcfarlandlutheran.org.�  

Wednesday, February 22 
 7:00 High School Breakfast  
 9:30 Staff Meeting 
 6:15 Bell Choir Rehearsal 
 6:30 Confirmation Event 
 6:30 Youth Basketball 
 7:00 150th Anniversary Task Force Mtg. 
 7:30 Bethel Bible Series 
 7:30 Choir Rehearsal 
 

 Thursday, February 23 
 5:00 Shared Table  
 6:45 Men’s Basketball 

FINANCIAL SUMMARY REPORT YTD AS OF December 31, 201 6 
 

Actual Income Received  $565,275      Budgeted Income   $ 584,032 
Actual Expenses Paid      $582,247      Budgeted Expense $ 604,058 
 

Year to date expenses have exceeded income by $16,973.  This represents a  
substantial reduction from last month when expenses exceeded income by $50,000. 
We are, however, current with paying our benevolences and bills, and expenses are 
below budget. 
 

In December, additional Capital Building Fund contributions of $11,480 were received 
and went to reduce the principal of the mortgage. Thanks be to God for all who have 
and continue to give so generously.  Year to date additional Building Fund contributions 
received have been $33,104.  (Mortgage balance due is $1,444,994). 
 

Separate from and in addition to our budgeted church income, other financial gifts (less 
the additional Capital Building Fund contributions) totaling $8,133 were received in De-
cember.  These gifts are used for non-budged activities and expenses. 
 

Thank you for your faithful and generous giving! 
 

If you have questions, feel free to call me at 608-712-587. 
E-mail me at  brentandruth@charter.net,  or speak to a Church Council member. 
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It’s hard to think about summer but we are thinking and planning away for 
our summer programs!  We are already planning field trips and special 
days for our School Age and Rainbow Center programs. On these cold 
days it’s been nice to think about the fun we’re going to have this summer.   
 
The School Age and Rainbow Center North friends took some time this 
past week to help decorate Valentine lunch bags for Meals on Wheels. 
They did this last year and the children enjoyed doing it!  So, when they 
were asked to do it again this year we were happy to do it again!  We 
were told that one of the people still had their bag on their refrigerator! 
The children really took their time to decorate their bag! It was fun to 
watch them and see all the creative bags that they decorated!   
 
Mark your calendars!! The CLM book fair will the week of March 6th!  
When we know the hours exact hours we will let you know!  We’re hoping 
to have it open on Wednesday, March 8th for Lenten meal.   
 
After 19 years of working at CLM Heather Anderson’s last day at CLM will 
be February 10th.  We will miss her greatly and wish her the best of luck 
as she explores new opportunities for her personal growth. 
 
We will also be saying good bye to Chloe Howery!  She has taken a job in 
the career she is going to school for! We will miss her greatly and wish her 
the best of luck too!   
 
If you know of anyone who might be interested in a job at CLM and has 
experience and the education please have them contact Sara at 608-838-
4425 or kidsofclm@mcfarlandlutheran.org.   
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PLEASE WELCOME the following individuals and families who enter the MLC membership on Sunday, 
January 29, 2017. Our worship community is enriched by their presence. Look for them at church and 
around town and then, please take the first step and introduce yourself. Visit the bulletin board in the 
Central Hallway for pictures and interesting details about our new members. 

Christine & Michael Buentello, 
Bryson and Brayden are sponsored 

by Deb & Harlan Hettrick   

Stephanie & Patrick Farley and Zoe 
are sponsored by Melissa & Evan Ellestad  

Amanda & Jim Mueller, and Matilda are 

sponsored by Ashley & Erik Schuchardt  
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Lyndsay & Tyler Phillips, 
Daphne and Delphine (Della) 
are sponsored by Erin & Brent Plisch                

Jessica Roberts, Jameson, &         
Gabriella are sponsored by Amanda &  Aaron 

Geisinger  

Carrie & Ryan Rohde, 
Jackson and Anna are 
sponsored by Betty & Tom Showers  
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Molly & Jason Sanders, and 
Jacob are sponsored by Tiffany & 

Marty Kvalheim  

Cassie and Michael Shumway, 
Nathan and Emmaline are          

sponsored by Deb Nygaard  

Carlene & Tom Stefonek  
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SHOOT FOR THE MOON PROJECT 
 

The Global Mission Team and the Uganda 2017 Mission participants invite you to join 
us in supporting the building of an “outhouse” (latrine) in a Ugandan village, possibly 
Sesera.   
 
Some of you may remember your grandparents having an outhouse which often had 
a crescent moon cut out of the door.  Do you also remember how wonderful it was 
when they first had running water and flush toilets in their homes? 
 
In Uganda, most people do not even have an outhouse but simply dig a hole to squat 
over in the bush.  There will be much excitement when the community has a latrine 
for their use.  We need to gather $3000 by February 21st to accomplish the building of 
this gift.  Please consider helping us “Shoot for the Moon” by writing a check payable 
to McFarland Lutheran Church denoting “Moon Project.”  Help us make the crescent 
moon grow to a full moon to shine some light into the lives of villagers in Uganda.  If 
you are not able to assist financially, your prayers will be gratefully received.  
 
We have also learned there is a drought in Uganda which threatens famine so if we 
are fortunate enough to overshoot our goal, the extra monies will be used for gifts of 
food such as rice and beans. 
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“How Great Thou Art” 
(“O Store Gud) 

Carl Gustav Boberg  
(1859 – 1940) 

This well-loved hymn (#2 on MLC’s most popular songs and hymns) went through 
many revisions before its inclusion in hymnals across the United States.  The inspira-
tion for the words came to Carl Gustave Boberg as he walked home from attending 
an afternoon service. 
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storm appeared on the horizon and soon there was thunder and lightning. We 
had to hurry to shelter. But the storm was soon over and the clear sky ap-
peared.  When I came home I opened my window toward the sea. There evi-
dently had been a funeral and the bells were playing the tune of 'When eterni-
ty's clock calls my saved soul to its Sabbath rest.' That evening, I wrote the 
song, 'O Store Gud.'" 
 

The poem was published in his home town newspaper Mönsterås News on March 
13, 1886.  It was soon paired with an old Swedish folk tune and publicly sung in Swe-
den in 1888.  Boberg, a missionary, then published the song in an addition of “The 
Witness for the Truth” (of which he was editor) on April 16, 1891 with accompani-
ment for both piano and guitar.  These versions were all in three quarter time, like the 
folk song, but were adapted by the Mission Covenant Church of Sweden (to whom 
he sold the rights) into 4/4 time and published in their songbook.  It is this version of 
that folk song that we sing today.  
 
The song was first translated into German in 1907, reaching Russia in 1912 and fi-
nally arranged for English singers in 1925.  After several more translations and argu-
ment of whose version of which translation to use, British Methodist missionary Stu-
art Wesley Keene Hine (1899 – 1989) wrote the most popular English translation in 
1949. 
 
The hymn finally reached the United states in 1951 but gained a wide audience 
when Billy Graham (who in 1954 became acquainted with the song) used it during 
his crusades reaching Madison Square Garden in 1957.  According to Cliff Bar-
rows (Graham's longtime associate), “they sang it one hundred times during that 
campaign because the people wouldn't let them stop." 
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There is now a link on the McFarland Lutheran Church website to 
click on to view the online church library catalog. Just scroll down 
the website to the headline “MLC Library Information.” The link is 
there, or you can simply type the address into your computer:  
www.librarycat.org/lib/McFarlandLutheran 
You can use the search box to find a particular author or title, or 
you can just view all the books as they scroll through. 

Here are some new books to look for in the Church Library! 
Behold the King of Glory: A Narrative of the Life, Death and Resurrection of 
Jesus Christ  by Russ Ramsey 
Enter into the greatest story ever told.  In this carefully researched retelling of the 
story of Jesus, Russ Ramsey invites us to rediscover our wonder at Christ's sinless 
life, brutal death, and glorious resurrection. Featuring forty short chapters recounting 
key episodes from Jesus's time on earth, this book expands on the biblical narrative 
in a fresh and creative way--giving us a taste of what it would have been like to walk 
next to Jesus and experience his earthly ministry firsthand.  (Summary from Good-
reads.com) 
 

As Waters Gone By by Cynthia Ruchti 
Emmalyn Ross never thought a person could feel this alone. Sustaining a marriage 
with a man who's not by her side is no easy task, especially since her husband        
currently resides behind impenetrable prison walls. His actions stole her heart's    
desire and gave their relationship a court-mandated five-year time-out. What didn't 
fall apart that night fell apart in the intervening years. Now, on a self-imposed exile to 
Madeline Island--one of the Apostle Islands of Lake Superior--Emmalyn starts re-
habbing an old hunting cottage they'd purchased when life made sense. Restoring it 
may put a roof over her head, but a home needs more than a roof and walls, just as 
a marriage needs more than vows and a license. With only a handful of months    
before her husband is released, Emmalyn must figure out if and how they can ever 
be a couple again. And his silence isn't helping.  (Summary from Goodreads.com) 

Please visit our church library on the lower level soon! We have lots of interesting stuff! 
~Your church library committee: Carolyn Grede, Deb Alber, and Mary Grell 

If you would like to purchase a new book for the library, we have a wish list set up on 
Amazon. When you go to Amazon.com, click on Gift Cards and Registry, then click on 
Friends and Family Gifting. You will be able to search for a wish list. Just type in 
McFarland Lutheran Church in the search box.   
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Please join us on Tuesday, February 24th, at the Skaalen Village                     
Clubhouse for Book Club at 10:00am. “Mrs. Lincoln’s Rival” by 
Jennifer Chiaverini will be discussed.  
 

Everyone is welcome! Come and enjoy friendly conversation and  
an interesting book discussion.�  

NOTE: MLC Staff meetings are held Wednesday mornings at 9:30am.  
We  encourage you to leave a voice mail message and staff will return 
phone calls as soon as possible after the conclusion of the meeting.�  

*What’s It Worth? 
Skaalen’s version of the Antique Road Show* 

 
When:  Saturday, February 25, 2017 

8:00-Noon 
 

Where:  Skaalen Chapel at 
Skaalen Nursing and Rehabilitation Center 

400 N. Morris Street, Stoughton, WI  
 

Registration: 7:30-noon: Appraisals begin at 8:00 a.m.  
 

Experienced Appraisers! 
(Appraisal is a learned, educated opinion) 

$5.00 for each item appraised 
No limit!  

 

Proceeds from the event will be used for front yard  garden project.  
 

Questions?: Please contact Pam Parsons 608-873-5651 ext. 215 
Or pparsons@skaalen.com  

 
*Skaalen is not responsible for theft and/or damage 
*Skaalen will not provide carts or assistance in moving items 
*No Weapons 
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One of Our Own Called to Serve: David Raemisch Ordination Announcement 
 
It is with great joy, a light and happy heart, and much thanksgiving to God that I’m 
writing to share with you that I’ve been called to serve as pastor of St. Matthew       
Lutheran Church, Monticello, IA. My ordination will take place on Saturday April 1st  
at 11:00 am at St. Matthew. I cherish the friendship and fellowship I experienced as a 
member of McFarland Lutheran Church, especially given my rather extraordinary   
circumstances. I’d like you to know that my journey toward service in pastoral ministry 
has been rather extraordinary, truly a living into and a living out of the radically    
transformational power of grace on the most personal level.  
 

I am a second-career pastor, having worked for many years for one of the largest  
corporations in America after earning a Ph.D. from Purdue University. I grew up in 
Middleton, WI, married my high school sweetheart, and was blessed with four  
beautiful daughters born in four different states (SD, IN, PA, IA) as we moved around 
the country for graduate school and career advancement. For many years we were a 
perfectly normal and healthy family, but it was not to last. Almost 18 years ago, I 
caused a terrible car accident resulting in the death of two children. Words can’t begin 
to convey the sorrow and heartache I live with for having caused so much loss and 
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As a result of my car accident, and the fact alcohol was involved, I was incarcerated 
for almost fourteen years. My car accident, and its attendant consequences, forever 
changed the way I see God’s world and my place in it. My call to pastoral ministry 
originated in a crucible of crisis, a disaster of my own making, from which I derived a 
deeply personal grasp of how sin ravages our lives, and an even deeper experience 
of grace. I never expected to be a pastor, but having been grasped by grace is  
radically transformational and changes everything! 
 

My passion to serve as a pastor and proclaim the gospel derives from how I  
experienced the grace of God during the weakest and worst moments of my life.  
But it turns out that in the final analysis "my story" is, in reality, not that different from 
anyone else's story, for we are sinners in need of the mercy and grace of God. My 
greatest discovery in life is that grace frames everything else - all of life - in unique 
perspective, making clear that the love and grace of God are the ultimate reality. 
 
David Raemisch 
daveraemisch@gmail.com 
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McFarland Lutheran Church  -  608-838-3184   
Child Life Ministries - 838-4425    Office Hours: M - F 8:00-4:30  

Pastor Tim Dean 280-1777  ~    Pastor Kelli Schmit �563-260-9753 
 Email - office@mcfarlandlutheran.org  -    Website - mcfarlandlutheran.org 

 2016-2017 Council Members 
John Berg, Randall Hansen, Norma Kohl 

Tiffany Kvalheim (Secretary), Sharon Mylrea, Carol Munch (Vice President),  
Dave Nelson, Brent Odell (Treasurer), Steve Schoch            

Joe Schwartz (President), Lee Thorson, Diane Wells�  

 


